
 
 

September 4, 2020 
 
Dear Wonderful Nazareth Families, 
 
May you and your family have a very blessed Labor Day weekend. My heart was full 
today seeing all of the students learning, laughing and playing both on campus and in 
distance learning. We appreciate your great patience, as we wash hands, and navigate 
all of the technical issues regarding new classrooms and technology. Every day we get 
better! 
 
Staying safe and healthy are critical to ensuring Nazareth School is a wonderful place to 
learn and grow. We cannot do this without your vigilance and support. We have linked 
the Covid-19 symptoms and San Diego County Fever/Covid-19 Symptoms Decision 
Tree in the Nazareth News. In addition, we have outlined the Covid-19 symptoms 
and ask you keep your children at home for 10 days, if they are presenting any of 
these symptoms. Please contact the front office if your child(ren) are ill at 619-641-
7987 or email at office@nazarethschool.org. 
 
I appreciate all of the parents who have submitted both the Nazareth School Distance 
Learning Plan and Nazareth School Reopening Plan. Please note we will need both 
signed and returned, so we may confirm your acknowledgement of our distance 
learning and on-campus expectations for the year. Both of the plans are accessible on 
our website and in this week’s Nazareth School News. Please email your signed 
acknowledgement to office @nazarethschool.org. 
 
I wanted to extend my great appreciation to the 7th Grade and Mrs. Kinkead for their 
excellent participation in Mass today. It was celebrated by Father Bill Springer; it was a 
glorious Mass and a joyful way to start the year together. We live streamed the Mass via 
Zoom, and viewed by the entire Nazareth school today. Thank you for all the families for 
understanding Mass will be available only to the class participating for the week. We 
ask parents of distance learners, to not join your child for Mass, as we are adhering to 
the Covid-19 state guidelines. 
 
Thank you, parents, for completing the Nazareth Extended Day Care Survey, as we are 
evaluating Nazareth’s need for child care. If you have not had the opportunity to 
complete the survey, please do as it is due by today, Friday, September 4. You will find 
the link in this week’s Nazareth News. I believe it is very important we support our 
families with extended care on campus. We will have morning care beginning at 7:00am 
in the auditorium. Students must be temperature checked before parents may leave 



campus. Extended care will be available after school until 6:00pm in the auditorium. All 
extended care will be at the discretion of the state and county guidance’s for Covid-19. 
 
May God watch over us all, as we pray for the continued healing of everyone affected 
by Covid-19. 
 
God watch over our students, 
God watch over our parents, 
God watch over our teachers and staff! 
 
 
God Bless, 
 
 
Mrs. René Coons 
Principal  
Nazareth School 

 
 
 
 
 


